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St. Matthew’s Messenger

DECEMBER 2014
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

To receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements please go to our website http://stmatthewspennington.org/, click on the link “sign up for emails” under “About us” to add yourself to our mailing list. The Church is open for prayer and meditation during parish office hours on weekdays:  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday from 9am-4pm and Tuesdays and Fridays till 12noon.
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 Wait for the Lord

“I waited patiently upon the Lord: he stooped to me and heard my cry…” Psalm 40

Dear Friends, 

We are invited into a spiritual practice during Advent.  The practice is all about waiting for God to arrive. 

You might think that waiting sounds boring. But consider this: waiting is not the same as being idle. Being idle has no purpose, no meaning. Idleness is associated with being lazy and wasting time.

The waiting we practice during Advent is more like an active and prophetic anticipation - a crying out and a letting in. The waiting is about emptying out all that separates us from God, and creating a sacred place for God to be born into our hearts. 

Do you ever hunger for stillness? Recently in a hospital room, I was struck by the quietness of the space. I waited with a patient as she slept. Waiting in hope for healing, waiting for new life.  

The promise of God is that new life will come again. We are called to keep the faith patiently, turning in humility again and again to the great Lord of life and love. And then at Christmas, our waiting ends and our prayers are answered. Joy comes, as Christ enters the world in the form of a tiny baby. Doesn’t each newborn child enter the world with the eager expectation to love and be loved? New life is given to us all in the Incarnation.  

Let’s ready ourselves for the Good News that comes at Christmas. To wait prayerfully is to hope for--and expect--a new and holy life in Christ.
 “O tarry, and await the Lord’s pleasure. Be strong, and he shall comfort your heart. Wait patiently for the Lord.” Psalm 27
Faithfully,

Peggy+

The Rev. Margaret Hodgkins, Interim Rector
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WARDEN’S CORNER
With the end of the year drawing near we ask those who are not current on their stewardship pledge commitment to please make every effort to do so.  We are almost $17,000 short in pledge income for the year. If you have any questions on your pledge you can call John Eckel at (609)737-8591.  If circumstances prevent you from completing your pledge please let John know.  Thank you for your commitment to St. Matthew’s and the good work we do.

Tom and Kate
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Black Friday. Cyber Monday. ��#GIVING TUESDAY
On Tuesday, December 2, 2014, individuals around the world will come together for one common purpose: to celebrate generosity.#GivingTuesday is a global day dedicated to giving back. Consider finding a way to participate and then share how you are giving.
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Waiting for Christ to Come - by Henri Nouwen
If we do not wait patiently in expectation for God's coming in glory, we start wandering around, going from one little sensation to another. Our lives get stuffed with newspaper items, television stories, and gossip. Then our minds lose the discipline of discerning between what leads us closer to God and what doesn't, and our hearts gradually lose their spiritual sensitivity.

Without waiting for the second coming of Christ, we will stagnate quickly and become tempted to indulge in whatever gives us a moment of pleasure. When Paul asks us to wake from sleep, he says: "Let us live decently, as in the light of day; with no orgies or drunkenness, no promiscuity or licentiousness, and no wrangling or jealousy. Let your armour be the Lord Jesus Christ, and stop worrying about how your disordered natural inclinations may be fulfilled" (Romans 13:13-14). When we have the Lord to look forward to, we can already experience him in the waiting.
Special Services & GUEST PREACHERS 
December 7 – 8 and 10am - LOGOS teens from our Youth Ministry lead the service and preach the Word!

December 7 – 4pm Advent Evensong with Choir
December 21 - The Rev. Matt Engleby, Executive Director of El Hogar Ministries, Honduras
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Worship Schedule for Christmas Eve and Christmas Day
Wednesday 
24
  1:30 PM, Christmas Play Dress Rehearsal




  3:00 PM, Christmas Eve Children’s Liturgy and Play 



  9:30PM, Musical Prelude and Carol Singing



10:00 PM, Christmas Eve Festive Choral Eucharist 

Thursday
25
10:00 AM, Christmas Day Eucharist
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NOTICE: Sunday, January 25 there will be One Service at 9am 

Followed by

THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Please submit your committee reports by December 10th to the parish office or email to pattiecurtiss@verizon.net. 
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Advent Evensong

Sunday, December 7 at 4:00 pm

Evensong is a service of evening prayer where several parts of the service are traditionally sung. This service is one that is exclusively Anglican and sung weekly in a number of churches in the U.S., U.K., Canada, Australia, and Canada. Evening Prayer is an especially appropriate for service for Advent as we celebrate the day that is done, examine what we have done and not done, and look expectantly ahead – just as we look expectantly toward Christ’s coming at Christmas during the Advent season. We invite all to join us for a time of reflection in the busy holiday season.

Kairos Korner
Each Sunday morning our class time begins with gathering around our Christ candle and passing our prayer heart, each person sharing something that they would like to offer in prayer. The Christ candle reminds us that God is with us in our sacred space.  

This Advent season the children are decorating candles to give as one-of-a-kind Christmas gifts to a special person that they would like to share the light of Christ with. The candles will be blessed during the 10am service on Sunday, December 14th.

Kairos Calendar

December 7: Lessons

December 14: Lessons, blessing of the Christ Candles

December 21: Lessons

December 28: NO CLASSES - Christmas break
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CHILDREN’S ADVENT SERVICE

Advent is a time for getting ready to celebrate the mystery of Christmas!  On Wednesday, December 10th at 4:30pm, we invite our children (and their adults!) to our Children’s Advent Service where they will have the opportunity to build our crèche; our Nativity scene. This will be a very short service (30 minutes) so we hope you can find the time to slow down for just a short time to remember the Reason for this season of hope and joy.

Kairos Outreach 2014

The children of Kairos would like to thank all of you who contributed to this year’s outreach project. We were able to assemble 317 children’s meal bags for the Trenton Area Soup Kitchen! 
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St. Matthew’s Children’s Christmas Eve Play

The Children’s Christmas Eve Play will be presented as part of the liturgy during our 3pm Children’s service on Wednesday, December 24th. 

REHEARSAL SCHEDULE
December 7:   Rehearsal for SPEAKING ROLES ONLY 
December 14: Costume fittings for ALL, rehearsal for ALL ROLES

December 21: Rehearsal for ALL ROLES, Props/Lighting and Music

December 24: Rehearsal at 1:30pm for ALL ROLES, Props/Lighting and Music. 

                       Play is presented at 3pm
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Stop Hunger Now Lock-in at the Trenton Cathedral

Attention, St. Matthew's high school youth and night owls! Join LOGOS leaders on Friday, December 12 into Saturday morning, December 13 for the Stop Hunger Now Lock-in at the Trenton Cathedral. This fun overnight event is a great way to give back. We will meet at St. Matthew's at 8 p.m. on Friday and return the following morning. RSVP to Janice Kinnamon at janicekinnamon@comcast.net.
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STUMPED ABOUT CHRISTMAS GIFTS?

Consider GIFTS for LIFE - Transform a life this Christmas! Give a gift with lasting impact, through Episcopal Life and Development (ERD). Go online to see all the gift options and to select and order your gifts anytime!

www.episcopalrelief.org/giftsfor life or call 1-855-312-HEAL (4325)

Give a goat. Plant seeds for reforestation. Give women the tools they need to succeed with micro-credit loans. Provide clean water. Care for moms and newborns.

· Why you should give: the most powerful way to make an impact, your gift will help fight poverty, hunger and disease worldwide.

· What you will receive: With each purchase, you can send a personalized card to your friends and loved ones to tell them about the life-giving gift you have made in their honor.

· When to order: Gifts for Life are the perfect way to show you care, any time of year. Order by December 3 to receive gift cards in time for Christmas and celebrate the season of giving.
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Planned Giving and St. Matthews
Join us December 14th after each service for a brief presentation on Planned Giving and St. Matthews. We will have professional individuals on hand to answer any questions you might have regarding bequests, wills and other types of planned giving that may be tax savvy for your situation.  Please join us.
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Holy Eucharist with Lessons and Carols

Sunday, December 14 at 10:00 am

Our annual service of Lessons and Carols intersperses readings from the Bible telling the story of Jesus’ birth, from prophecies to the annunciation, with the singing of Advent and Christmas hymns and carols. This festival liturgy dates from 1880 when Archbishop of Canterbury E. W. Benson commissioned the service for Truro, England. The service has since been adapted and used by other churches throughout the world, the most famous of which is the King’s College, Cambridge version, broadcast every year on Christmas Eve. This year’s Lessons and Carols will be the Ministry of the Word at the 10am celebration of the Holy Eucharist.

Please come and enjoy singing hymns and carols with our Senior Choir as we prepare for Christ’s coming again at Christmas.
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Time and Talent

As Rev. Peggy reminded us at service last week, “St. Matthew’s is blessed with an active and capable group of lay leaders.”  In this period of transition, we have leaned heavily on this group to fill roles previously handled by clergy, and to lead us in the thoughtful and deliberative process of finding our next Rector.  These leaders are having a direct and positive impact on the St. Matthew’s Community.
We are asking that you consider sharing your time and talent with St. Matthew’s.  Find out how meaningful and fun it can be to serve the Church in new ways.  Please contact Joe Lawver (609-937-6177 or jlawver@yahoo.com) or your wardens, Kate Westbrook (Libbys_mom_2000@yahoo.com) and Tom DiMuzio (thomasdimuzio@hotmail.com) to explore how you your time and talents can best be used for St. Matthew’s.  Thank you.
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St. Matthew’s Church

Christmas Flower Memorials



      Anyone who would like to contribute to the Christmas Flowers in the Church is asked to 


      fill out this form and return it together with a contribution to the parish office no later than 
                              December 15th to be sure that your loved one’s name will be included in the bulletin.

In Memory of

________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________

Given by________________________________________________________ Cash/Check $_____________
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St. Matthew’s Annual Christmas Bazaar
Saturday, December 6th, 2014
10:00 am - 4:00 pm
NOTE THESE DATES: 

Bazaar:                     Saturday, Dec. 6th, 10am-4 pm

Bazaar Takedown:  Saturday, Dec. 6th, after 4pm (classrooms)



        Sunday, Dec. 7th, 12:30 pm (Belmont Hall)
General Bazaar questions should be directed to the Bazaar Chair – Becky Morrison at BeckyMorrison44@hotmail.com or Ginny Buchanan - vbuchan@lawrenceville.org
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Frozen Casseroles and Soups:  These items are big sellers each year! We are looking for delicious family friendly casseroles and soups that freeze well to be donated to the Bazaar. If you have a favorite recipe, consider doubling it and donating one batch. We have suggested recipes we can share with you as well.  Any questions, please contact Betty Anne Benton (609) 737-6460 or bbenton214@aol.com
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Calling all bakers!!: We really need your delectable delights for the baked goods table - Cookies, cakes, candies, jams, and chutneys. These are some of the most requested specialties at St. Matthew's Christmas Bazaar.  Please email Cheryl Watterson at Cheryl.watterson@verizon.net  and let her know what you’ll be bringing so we can be prepared.
Cookies: Who doesn’t love a home baked cookie? Why not whip up a batch of your favorites for the bazaar. Drop off cookies in the parish kitchen from Thursday, December 4th until Friday December 5th at 4pm.

Other Baked Goods: It wouldn’t be a bazaar without yummy brownies, cakes and pies! Please donate your best baked goods to the bazaar. Items can be dropped off on Friday, Dec 5th until 6pm or Saturday, Dec 6th before 9am.
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Sweet Table: We are looking for bakers that love sweets! Fudge, Pralines, Ribbon Candy, etc…We will package and label for you. Just provide the name and ingredients and we'll take of the rest. Please contact Amanda Morrison (609) 468-3434 or Amanda_morrison@ml.com  if you can help with the Sweet Table!
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Oh Give Me A (New) Home for the Holidays: Please consider donating your new and gently used holiday items to the Bazaar – a great money maker for the Church, and a nice way to find a new home for those unused items in your attic or garage.  Please contact Debbie Linthorst at dlinthorst@comcast.net with questions and instructions for donation.
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The Antique Table: We need antiques and collectables for this popular table. Check your cupboards and drawers for anything you may be able to "live without" that others would love to live with. Please contact Penny Rodgers with any questions - dennypenny@verizon.net
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Secret Santa Room: This is a great place for the younger members of St Matthew's to shop for family gifts. Donations of new or gently used (typically inexpensive) items are accepted – think of gift shop items – stationery, lotions and soaps, candles, picture frames, you name it.  Donations can be placed in the box placed in the coatroom. Please contact Becky Morrison– beckymorrison44@hotmail.com, or Ginny Buchanan - vbuchan@lawrenceville.org
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High School VOLUNTEERS Needed at the Christmas Bazaar.  We need teens to volunteer in the cafe on December 6 between 11:30 and 1:30. You can work for 30 minutes, an hour or longer. Contact Pam Krisulewicz, pleekris@live.com, if you can help out.



PRE-ORDER FORM

Fresh Green Christmas Wreaths / Poinsettias

Pick-up at our Christmas Bazaar on December 6th
or after Services on the following Sunday
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Place completed Pre-Order Forms in the box labeled “Christmas Wreaths and Flowers Orders” in the Narthex as soon as possible!

No payment due until you pick up your order

WREATHS

Wreaths will cost $14.00 each, pre-ordered.  Some additional ones will be available at the Bazaar for $17.00.  Your advance order will help us plan ahead. 

Name:    ______________________________________      Number of wreaths:____

Phone Number: ________________________
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Christmas Plants

	Plants

Poinsettias:
	Price (per plant)
	Quantity
	Color (circle choice)

	4 ½” Pot (3 – 4 blooms)
	$5.00
	
	Red

	6 ½” Pot (5+ blooms)
	$7.00
	
	Red, White, Pink or Marble

	7” Pot (10+ blooms)
	$13.00
	
	Red, White, Pink or Marble

	8” Pot (15+ blooms)
	$18.00
	
	Red or White

	10” Pot (18+ blooms)
	$25.00
	
	Red or White

	Others:

     6” Amaryllis 
	$8.00
	
	Red

	     6” Cyclamen 
	$8.00
	
	Assorted – Preference: _____


Name: ____________________________________  Phone Number: ______________

If you have a special request or if you are seeking a large order, please contact Diane Zompa (609-737-0645) and she will do her best to help!
THANK YOU FOR YOUR ORDER!



OUR SEARCH FOR A NEW RECTOR HAS BEGUN!


Please direct all interested candidates and inquiries to:


Canon Cecelia Alvarez


Diocese of New Jersey


808 West State Street


Trenton, NJ 08618


� HYPERLINK "mailto:calvarez@dioceseofnj.org" ��calvarez@dioceseofnj.org��








